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Chairperson Ferreras and Members of the Committee: 

My name is Gail Castellano.  I am a Senior Vice President with Richmond County Savings Bank 

and the chair of the South Shore BID steering committee. We have 22 bank branches located on 

Staten Island and one in each of the towns of Annadale, Great Kills and Eltingville. Richmond 

County Savings bank is deeply committed to the prosperity of the businesses in our 

communities and to the enhancement of the quality of life on Staten Island. 

The South Shore Merchants Program was created and funded by Councilman Vincent Ignizio in 

partnership with the Staten Island Economic Development Corporation in 2010.  Richmond 

County Savings Bank has been involved since its inception. The mission of this program was to 

spur economic development in the commercial districts of Annadale, Great Kills and Eltingville. 

Through this program the merchants received such benefits as promotion, sanitation, security 

and beautification all in an effort to draw shoppers and visitors to these neighborhoods.  

I myself have participated in many of the special community events, most recently the Holiday 

Tree Lighting ceremony at Annadale Park. This year the event featured Disney characters, a 

train ride for the kids, holiday bouncy houses, and a live musical performance by an American 

Idol Finalist. It was a huge success with more than 2000 people in attendance. The town of 

Annandale was buzzing with excitement and activity. I received phenomenal feedback from all 

the business owners in the town of Annadale as well as the residents of the community. All are 

looking forward to this event in 2015! 

The Holiday Lighting in all 3 towns is a welcomed sight by merchants and customers. It’s a way 

to spread some holiday cheer and create a more inviting atmosphere to shop locally. The 

merchants are looking forward to expanding this initiative with the addition of more lights in 

the years to come. 

 



 

 

 

Drug abuse has become a major issue for the South Shore communities.  As a result of the 

additional Security Patrol provided by the merchants program, a major drug ring was uncovered 

which led to 25 arrests. This took place in August of 2011 and is still a major concern of the 

merchants, which is why this is the most requested service. Security patrol provides customers 

with peace of mind while shopping, and provides the merchants with protection while 

operating their businesses.  

It is very difficult for small businesses to survive and thrive in today’s economic climate. Mom 

and pop shops are repeatedly over shadowed by the mall and other big box stores. Small 

businesses have a great impact on the economic landscape of their communities, therefore it is 

vital to the neighborhood that these businesses thrive! Through the formation of a BID the 

merchants can take full advantage of joint marketing, events and services that otherwise would 

not be affordable to them. As a representative of the steering committee we look forward to 

working together towards the formation of the BID which will enhance the quality of life in 

these South Shore neighborhoods. 

At this time I would like to thank and recognize Councilman Ignizio for his efforts and 

commitment to these South Shore communities. 

Thank you for this opportunity to be heard on behalf of the South Shore Steering Committee. 
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